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Greetings Fr. Durian, Members of the board, 
 
My report isn’t so much about the things I’ve done, but something I haven’t done.  
I wish to apologize to you all for failing to be involved in the Catholic Conference 
held in  the Skaggs Center in Draper on September 21st. I would also like to thank 
Bonnie Siegrist for being proactive and signing the DCCW up for a booth and, at 
least initially, paying for it out of her own pocket. I would also like to thank the 
following ladies for staffing the booth the day of the event: Bonnie Siegrist, 
Annette Presley, Barb Kerouac, and Susan Porter. I appreciate the effort you all 
made to represent the Council in the best way possible. I have heard good things 
about the conference, and I am sorry I missed it. I had a prior commitment to 
attend a HOA meeting in Island Park Idaho, but I just dropped the ball in not 
making arrangements to have the DCCW represented there. Thanks again ladies. 
 
I did have the honor and pleasure to attend the September 11th meeting at the 
relatively newly reactivated CCW at St. James the Just church in North Ogden.  I 
was invited to do the installation of their newly elected slate of officers. I was 
honored to do so.    
 
I’m looking forward to seeing the ladies from the Southwestern Deanery and 
everyone from up north that will be traveling to Cedar City for the DCCW meeting. 
Please travel safely!  
 
Just remember to be kind! 
Respectfully submitted. 
Carol Harley 
DCCW President 
 


